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District Executive Unit  
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TAREN POINT  NSW  2229  

 
Our ref: T22/19790 

 
 
 
Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union NSW 
Locked Bag 3 Australia Square 
NSW 1215 
 
Sent via email: secretary@hsu.asn.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Hayes 
 
I refer to the recent communication about proposed changes to the structure of the 
Child Youth and Family Services Administration Services, South Eastern Sydney 
Local Health District.   
 
The consultation process has now been completed.  The final structure for the Child 
Youth and Family Services Administration Services has been approved and we will 
be proceeding with implementation. Please refer to the attached final restructure 
paper. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your input during this process. 
 
If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact Michelle Jubelin, Director, 
Child, Youth and Family on Michelle.Jubelin@health.nsw.gov.au or Maria Buric, Lead 
People & Culture Business Partner on Maria.Buric@health.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Dr Marianne Gale 
Director, Population and Community Health 
 
Date: 28 March 2022 
 
Attachment: Final Restructure Consultation Paper 
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